The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Minutes of the Board Meeting of April 8, 2008


The meeting was called to order by President Bob Rosenbaum at 9:11 AM. Other members present were Todd Dempsey, Bob Frank, Bob Hahne, Bill Stell and (non-voting liaison) Glenn Yarborough. Also present was Member-elect Ed Shahin. Absent was Stan Richards.


The minutes of the Board meetings of January 8 and January 22, 2008 were approved as presented. 


The financial report was presented by Bob Frank, Treasurer, as of March 31, 2008 (except Mairs & Power investment, February 29). It was recommended that the purchase date of investments  be shown on the balance sheet, so that unrealized gain/loss figures can be assessed. It was also suggested that the remaining balance of funds available for distribution be shown. Following considerable discussion, the report was accepted as presented.

Our inquiries as to the status of Picture a Better World, and Timber Lane Elementary School programs were not answered, and Glenn agreed to request this information from the Club Board.

Under Old Business, it was noted that Grant Applications previously approved included:


 Pimmit Hills High School scholarships of $3,000. for February  


2008 and $2,000. for June 2008; and 


  Literacy Council of Northern Virginia $1,000. 
The request for $3,500. for Excellence in Education was withdrawn.

Under New Business, the following Grant Applications were approved:


1. Additional June scholarship for Pimmit Hills HS: $1,000. (Made possible by a designated gift of $829.50 from Vance Zavela). 

2. Falls Church-Mclean Children’s Center request for $920. ($500. of which is to be furnished  by the Club Board), was approved in the sum of $500. (adding $80.)
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3. Pimmit Hills HS Development of Adult Literacy request for $3,311. was approved in the sum of $2,000. (While recognizing the value of this request, the Board agreed that we should be seeking other needs in the Community, rather than the emphasis on Pimmit Hills High School.)


A warm welcome to the Board was extended to Stan Richards for his second term (although absent) and to Ed Shahin for his first term.


The following were elected to Board offices for the year July 1, 2008 to June 30, 2009:



President – Stan Richards



Vice President – Bob Rosenbaum



Treasurer – Bob Frank



Secretary – Ed Shahin 



A discussion followed on the subject of the Club Foundation’s place(s) on our web page:


We agreed that the Fact Sheet should be placed on the Home Page. It is to be amended as prepared by Todd Dempsey to include Current Funds, and further to describe the Dan Nastoff Fellows program, the substance of which Bill Stell will furnish to Todd.

We also agreed that the History of the Club Foundation should also appear on the Home page, as soon as it can be brought up to date. Bill Stell is working with Past Presidents John McEvily and Obie O’Bryan, and Treasurer Bob Frank to create the up-dating. We are told that there is no room for it on the Admin Page/View Club Documents.


It was recommended by President Bob that future stated meetings should be called for the 3rd Tuesday of the quarter, not the 2nd, so that current financial information would be available. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:53 AM

Respectfully submitted,       Bill Stell, Secretary 

